Steven Sepe

From:

Jeremy Fausset <faussetjeremy@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, February 24, 2025 6:45 PM

To:

House Health and Human Services Committee

Cc:

Rep. Baginski, Jacquelyn M.; policastrogroup@gmail.com

Subject:

Support for Bill H-5351

Jeremy Fausset 67 Levitt Lane Exeter, RI 02822 February 24, 2025

Attention Clerk Steve Sepe:

Dear Members of the Rhode Island Department of Health.

I am writing to express my support for Bill H-5351. My wife has been the office manager of a medical aesthetics practice for over a decade, and I have witnessed firsthand the dedication and professionalism of her and her team. Their commitment to continuous education and providing the highest level of care to their clients is truly inspiring.

I have also personally received care from the nurses at this practice. They took the time to thoroughly educate me on the products used, and the results of my treatments have been excellent. I strongly believe that patients should have the right to choose the provider they feel most comfortable with for their care.

I urge you to pass Bill H-5351 to ensure that aesthetic professionals can continue to practice within their scope of licensure, allowing patients to have access to the providers they trust.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely, Jeremy Fausset